
	Minutes of the Full Governors Committee

16th March 2016 – 6.00pm
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TAVISTOCK COMMUNITY PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL
	Chaired by: Caroline Down (CD)
	Clerked by: Kirsten Wake (KW)

	PRESENT: Caroline Down (CD), Lynnette Selbie (LS), Sue Gawman (SG), Craig Holt (CH), Helen Leaver (HL), Emma Taynton-Young (ETY), Darren Newland (DN),Louise Clements (LCl), Liam Cottrell (LCo)

	APOLOGIES:  Fiona Arundel (FA), Pat Dickinson (PD), Chloe Matthews (CM), Helen Summers (HS), Alen Guy (AG), Mark Wickett (MW)


	FG15/16_46
	Apologies for Absence

	FG15/16_47
	Attendance & Governors Business/Pecuniary Interest Register

	FG15/16_48
	Election of Louise Clements as LA Governor and Peter Harding as Associate Member

	FG15/15_49
	Minutes of Last Meeting – 17 November 2015

	FG15/15_50
	Matters Arising

· Letter of thanks to Michelle Isaacs and Dan Bates

· Richard Jones to be invited as Governor

· Head Teachers Report – Number of absences, as well as %

· Safer Recruitment training – online

· School Newsletter sent to Governors

· School Council report

· Governors attending in playground

· Safeguarding Awareness Training (see HT Report)

· Term dates

· Scheme of delegation (needs to be adopted)

	FG15/16_51
	MAT Discussion and vote

	FG15/16_52
	Curriculum & Data Committee Minutes

	FG15/16_53
	Finance, Personnel & Premises Committee Minutes

	FG15/16_54
	Policies

	FG15/16_55
	Questions on the Head Teacher Report

	FG15/16_56
	Schools Financial Value Standard (SFVS)

	FG15/16_57
	Raise Online

	FG15/16_58
	Data report to parents

	FG15/16_59
	Governors SSIP Review

	FG15/16_60
	Election of Liam Cottrell as Co-opted Governor

	
	Date of Next Meeting: 27th June 2016 @ 6.00pm


	Item Ref.
	Minutes
	Action

	FG15/16_46
	Apologies for Absence

Fiona Arundel (FA), Pat Dickinson (PD), Chloe Matthews (CM), Helen Summers (HS), Alen Guy (AG), Mark Wickett (MW)
	

	FG15/16_47
	Attendance & Governors Business/Pecuniary Interest Register None declared.
	

	FG15/16_48
	Election of Louise Clements as LA Governor and Peter Harding as Associate Member
Governors unanimously agreed to elect Louise Clements and Peter Harding.
	

	FG15/16_49
	Minutes of Last Meeting – 17 November 2015
These were agreed as a true record. CD signed and passed to KW for filing.
The Chair asked for it to be minuted that whilst she was finding her feet at the last meeting she felt more confident for the forthcoming meeting in her new role and thanked everyone for their support, particularly the Clerk for all her help.
	

	FG15/15_50
	Matters Arising

· Letter of thanks to Michelle Isaacs and Dan Bates
CD confirmed that the letters had been sent.

· Richard Jones to be invited as Governor
Richard Jones had declined the invitation, due to other commitments.

· Head Teacher Report – Number of absences, as well as %
LS had not included the numbers of absences in the current Head Teachers Report, but would do so for the next report.

· Safer Recruitment training – online
CD had started the process and would complete for next FGB meeting.

· School Newsletter sent to Governors
Governors confirmed that they were now receiving the Newsletter.

· School Council report
HL gave a report to the C&D Committee on 29 February and summarised the report for the FGB.
· Governors attending in playground
There was little interest in the session held in the playground. A discussion around ways of raising the profile of Governors, amongst parents, was held.  Governors concluded that they would have a presence at the Summer Fayre 2016 and would put their photos on the school noticeboard and on the website.  Governors to email the Clerk photos, for collation and forwarding to ETY, who will put them into a one page document that can be added to the notice board and the website.
· Safeguarding Awareness Training (see HT Report)
Details of the Governors who attended the training have been passed to the Clerk, who will update the training records and publish on eschools.

· Term dates
Term dates were reviewed by Governors. Governors unanimously approved the dates.

· Scheme of delegation (needs to be adopted)
Governors unanimously approved the Scheme of Delegation. CD signed and passed to SG. 

	C/F LS
FGB Summer 2016

C/F CD
FGB Summer 2016
C/F
ALL GOVERNORS
ASAP

C/F KW

FGB Summer 2016

DECISION

DECISION

	FG15/15_51
	MAT Discussion and Vote

LS asked the Governors to considerate the following when making their decision.  The National Funding Review is due and there will be more detail about the funding TCPNS can expect, after May 2016. The funding is due to take effect in April 2017.  Devon schools have been underfunded in comparison to other regions, in previous years, and it is considered that this issue will be addressed in the review. It is anticipated that the funding review will include a significant increase in funding for Devon schools. If we convert to a MAT before next April we may miss out on any increased funding for maintained schools in April 2017.

Additionally, the Academies Bill is due out in June 2016. We don’t know what will be in it.

Given these two important announcements that are due, LS asked the Governors to wait and see what the announcements are before a decision is made.


A discussion regarding the timings of the decisions was held.

SG reported the results from the parent and staff consultation.  There were 15 responses received from parents, who were marginally in favour of converting. There were 8 responses received from staff, who were marginally against converting.
HL asked who had made the decision to consult with parents and staff.  LS reported that CD and LS had felt it would be useful to gain the view of these groups before the Governors vote took place.

CD reported that Whitchurch Primary School had requested a meeting with her to discuss the issues surrounding converting to a MAT.
Governors unanimously agreed to defer the decision until the new announcements are made.

	CHALLENGE HL

C/F CD

C/F FGB

	FG15/16_52
	Curriculum & Data Meeting Minutes
Minutes are not yet available and will be available for the next FGB meeting.  It was agreed that next term the minutes should be available for the FGB meeting.
HL gave a summary of the meeting.  The majority of the meeting had involved verbal reporting from LH.  The Governors unanimously agreed to be more involved in reviewing processes and results, rather than receiving reports.

The Annual Cycle was discussed and a follow up meeting was held between HL, LH and KW to update the document.  The revised Annual Cycle will be available on eschools.

Future meetings will involve reports from specialists prior to the meeting so that the Governors can submit questions for discussion at the meeting.

It was also agreed that HL would design a report format for Governors to fill in when they complete reviews.  LCo said that he had experience in that area and agreed to assist with designing the form.

	DECISION

DECISION

C/F KW

DECISION

C/F HL & LCo

	FG15/16_53
	Finance, Personnel & Premises Committee
Minutes are not yet available and will be available for the next FGB meeting.  It was agreed that next term the minutes should be available for the FGB meeting.

DN gave a special thank you to SG for putting all the figures together. 
SG reported that we are showing a small deficit, under £9,000. SG has applied for a license deficit from DCC.

The Budget was shown to the Governors. SG reported that new software is in place to produce the budget.  Key points to note in the budget were highlighted: CAIRB and Nursery Plus budgets are not yet secured, so we don’t have those figures yet. The budget put to the Governors for approval shows an overspend of £4,500.
SG reported that the next 2 years budget look comfortable. It is after that time, when the current Year 5 group leave, that there will be a significant drop in income if a smaller group is admitted into the reception year.
ETY asked what other local schools intake figures look like. SG reported that they are looking healthier than predicted intake for TCPNS.
SG asked the Governors to approve the budget, as recommended by the Finance Committee.  Governors unanimously approved the budget.
SG asked the Governors to agree funding for:

Buildings insurance - £12,250

Staff absence insurance – historically this has been purchased through DCC. Their quote this year is just under £18,000. SG recommended using Schools Advisory Service which offers similar terms for £13,976.

CD asked whether we could also purchase cheaper Buildings Insurance elsewhere. SG said she hadn’t had time to get new quotes for this, but would investigate for next year.

£20,000 loan through DCC (which is the only way maintained schools can borrow money) for ICT equipment, primarily a whiteboard replacement scheme and a class set of laptops.
Governors unanimously approved funding requests.
The Terms of Reference for the F,P&P Committee were reviewed at the meeting and it had been agreed that there would be an amendment to the Appointments section, part ii, from 2 Governors to 1 Governor.
	DECISION
CHALLENGE ETY
DECISION

CHALLENGE CD

C/F SG Spring 2017

DECISION

	FG15/16_54
	Policies

· Teacher Appraisal/Performance Management - renewal
· Pupil Premium - renewal

· Staff Capability – DCC model policy
· Pay – DCC model policy. Adopted with the same details as last time.
Governors unanimously agreed to adopt the policies.
	DECISION

	FG15/16_55
	Questions on the Head Teacher Report

LS responded to the following questions which had been submitted prior to the meeting.

1. What was the impact of the anti-bullying awareness week on our pupils? What measures are being taken to inform parents of our anti-bullying policy? Does sexist behaviour towards another pupil count as bullying? How can we measure staff enforcing the behaviour policy in terms of violence between pupils? i.e the behaviour policy could be interpreted differently by staff, an incident involving hitting a peer would be given an amber warning by one teacher and a red by another?

Response: LS confirmed that the impact of anti-bullying awareness has not yet been reviewed.  This will completed for the next meeting.

TCPNS does not have an anti-bullying policy. It is not a statutory requirement. We have a Behaviour Policy instead, a copy of which was submitted to the meeting.  Records are kept of bullying and racism incidents.  Bullying results in a red card being issued and these are all recorded.  Sexist behaviour is classed as bullying.

A discussion on the issuing of warning cards took place.  It was acknowledged that issuing cards for behaviour can be subjective although all staff receive training and guidance. A central record of red cards is kept, he reason for giving the red card is written down. LS is the moderator. Any inconsistency in cards being issued would be identified by LS, who would then discuss with the member of staff concerned.  Teachers do take into account the age factor, where expectations of behaviour are different between different age groups.

LH confirmed that any deliberate violence constitutes a red card.

ETY asked whether the policy states sanctions applicable to actions.  LS confirmed that there is a flow chart for teachers to follow in the policy.

SG confirmed that LH also trains mealtime assistants in the use of the warning cards.

HL asked whether the training is given to supply teachers. LS confirmed that copies of the Behaviour Policy are in all classrooms.

LH confirmed that if a case is subjective, teachers will bring their concern to LH or LS.

CD asked how many red cards were issued a week. LS confirmed approximately 7 cards were issued and that parents were informed, unless there is a safeguarding concern.
2. Can termly 'overviews' be put on our website by the teachers themselves for everyone to access, particularly prospective parents/staff so they have more insight into what the children are learning each term at each year group?

The overviews are on the website - Parents, Curriculum Overviews, and then listed by year group.
	CHALLENGE HL

C/F LS FGB Summer 2016

CHALLENGE ETY

CHALLENGE HL

CHALLENGE CD

CHALLENGE HL

	
	HL asked whether teachers can update the website. SG confirmed that control is kept within the office as there are data protection issues, such as some children not being able to have their photos on the website. SG confirmed that this is an administration job and that when Alice returns from maternity leave this will be a task for her to look at.  CH confirmed that the matter of updating the website has been raised in team meetings too.
HL asked whether TCPNS were using Twitter and Facebook. LS confirmed that the schools filtering system means that it cannot be updated onsite and LS has to update it from home.
LS asked for the role to be dedicated to one person. SG confirmed that an iphone is needed. CH agreed to donate an old iphone to school once he had it professionally wiped of information.
ETY suggested that the school could follow MPs, Local Council representatives and local newspapers, to raise our profile.
3. Is there a gender gap in the 'issues arising' stats? i.e. Those not at ARE or at expected progress what % are boys and girls?

Raise online data can be used to identify statistics between results for boys and girls. LS confirmed that if it is identified as an issue then this will be looked at. 66% of Reception children are boys. In general there is a gender gap and boys do not achieve as highly as girls. In particular, boys are not achieving as much as girls in writing. LH confirmed that individual names are looked at and those who are boys would be identified during this process.  The curriculum is adjusted accordingly.
4. Regarding the staff being issued the number for MASH - how do the school keep track of any referrals made to MASH out of school hours? (Does the school even get notified?) 
SG confirmed that MASH contact numbers will be printed onto the back of IDs.

LS confirmed that MASH will phone school to discuss individual

children, but wouldn’t report all calls to the school. Additionally, we would expect staff to mention that they phoned MASH, or write up a contact sheet at the earliest opportunity.

5. Also, what follow up care is in place for staff that are involved in such incidents - as it can be quite stressful for staff that are involved?
TCPNS have a high number of Level 3 trained staff. Every contact sheet is initialled by LS and LH. Level 3 staff consult with each other regularly. No supervision is currently given to staff dealing with incidents, but LS feels it should be in place for senior leaders. Currently our internal support systems are in place to help staff. Level 3 staff are there to provide support for other members of staff.
	CHALLENGE HL
C/F SG

CHALLENGE HL

C/F CH

CHALLENGE HL

	FG15/16_56
	Schools Financial Value Standard (SFVS)

SFVS is an annual task. It has to be approved by Governors. Governors unanimously approved. CD signed.
	DECISION

	FG15/16_57
	Raise Online

ETY asked whether we were expecting lots of questions from parents regarding the data.  LS confirmed that we were because the goal posts have been moved and the levels expected to be achieved have been increased.

ETY suggested putting out a letter to parents, prior to parents evening, to explain that the goal posts have changed. ETY suggested that teachers might be able to explain the situation better to parents who were already aware of the change in achievement targets.
LH confirmed that, having reviewed the data, most children had managed to reach the new standards.

LCl suggested that there may already be parental concern if they had seen recent news articles. 

LCl suggested that if the standards have gone up and children are still doing well against the new standards, then this information could be used to illustrate the good achievements at TCPNS.
	ETY CHALLENGE



	FG15/16_58
	Data report to parents

The Governors reviewed the data report prepared by LS for parents.

The report contains last year’s data, because it has only just been updated by DfE for the performance table.
LS reported that the information contained in the Arbor report compares TCPNS data with that from schools that are good and outstanding, as well as national data. RAISE only compares with national data.  LS suggested that as we would like to achieve outstanding status this helps to review how close we are.
The draft document was submitted to Governors for them to approve, for sending to parents.

LS confirmed that parents can also look at results of local schools on the DfE website.
CD suggested that we should signpost parents to further information in the document.
Governors unanimously agreed that the document should go out to parents, with a revised letter.
	CHALLENGE CD

DECISION

	FG15/16_59
	Governors SSIP Review
Governors were asked for a volunteer to take on the gap in the SSIP, left when Michelle Isaacs resigned. The section is: In the Classroom – KS2 – observations, planning, talk. January and April have not been done yet. ETY volunteered to do April, but requested not to work in her sons class. ETY to liaise with LH.

Curriculum sharing and talk assemblies – Governors were asked for a volunteer to look at KS2 assembly with focus on speaking. Governors agreed they would share this task.

CD suggested that Governors keep a record of reports on Governor observations. HL confirmed that she was developing a report format. CD, HL, LCo and KW to meet to discuss report format.

LCo reported that in his experience, Governor feedback must be targeted to the SSIP and must identify performance indicators.
FA and CD are reviewing school dinners next week.

Leadership and Management - LS submitted an appraisal report (excluding names) so that Governors could look at performance data.

LS reported on the monitoring feedback forms. Parent questionnaires have been done and pupil questionnaires will be completed in April.

Everything else in the SSIP is on track. CD and LS have met and been through the SSIP to check.

· 
	C/F ETY
April

C/F
All Governors

C/F

CD, HL, LCo, KW

C/F FA, CD

C/F LS

	FG15/16_60
	Election of Liam Cottrell as Co-opted Governor

Governors unanimously elected Liam Cottrell as co-opted Governor, for a period of 4 years.
	

	FG15/16_61
	Additional Matters
School SSIP Day is 6 June 2016.
SG asked for volunteers for an interview.  SG will send details to KW to request for volunteers.

	C/F SG

	Meeting closed 19:52.

	Date of next meeting

27th June 2016 6.00pm
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